
The Vestry has been very engaged in evaluating results 
of the recent parish survey conducted by HolyCow! 
Consultants. Vestry members and cathedral clergy and 
staff devoted two full weekends in October meeting 
with Robyn Strain from HolyCow! Consultants to 
review and discuss the survey results. In addition, 
Robyn had more than 20 individual meetings with the 
current wardens and vestry members, cathedral clergy 
and staff, parishioners, as well as former wardens. 
Vestry members and cathedral clergy and staff met 
again on November 20-21 with Robyn to begin the 
work of defining the desired qualifications and 
characteristics for a new rector and dean. 

When a rector departs there begins a period of 
transition during which the parish enters a time of 
discernment as it looks toward a future call for a new 
rector. In the case of Trinity, since we are the cathedral 

church for the Episcopal Diocese of Nevada, this 
discernment process will also include the selection of 
someone who will not only be a parish rector but also 
the cathedral dean. The discernment process may be 
lengthy, as some of you may recall previous rector 
searches at Trinity, but it is important to ensuring the 
best candidate is selected. 

The Canons of the diocese and the Bylaws of Trinity 
Episcopal Cathedral provide that in the absence of a 
rector the vestry is responsible for the ongoing 
operations of the Cathedral. In addition, the Bishop’s 
office has an oversight responsibility when a parish is 
without a rector. The Rev. Catherine Gregg, Canon to 
the Ordinary, has been extremely helpful in providing 
counsel and guidance as we enter this transition 

(Continued on page 2) 
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Confessions of a Covid-holic 

Seven-year old boy to his mother, “Mom, can you teach me to play Pokemon?”   

Mom: “No, I can’t.  I don’t know how to play Pokemon, but Uncle Tom does.” 

Boy: “Mom, can you set up a Zoom meeting so Uncle Tom can teach me? 

Mom: “Absolutely!” 

Two years ago, most of us would not have considered this solution to the problem above.   Covid has given us 
some gifts.  We have lost much, been destabilized, become fearful and crabby, and often long for the way life 
was before Covid.  However, there are some things I relished during the early days of the pandemic.  For in-
stance, I actually liked not having to go to some events.  Not that I disliked those events (I had chosen them and 
often paid to attend), but sometimes it got to be a bit much.  Life had become so hectic, with days when I came 
home, dropped my things, gathered up a new set and was out the door to the next activity.   On my day off I 
would spend the entire day putting away a week’s worth of stuff, not getting to rest or do something fun, and 
then start it all over again.  Covid shutdowns were like a snow day in the Mid-West when I was growing up.  We 
got to stay home and putter around.  It was a lovely break from the rat race.  

(Continued on page 2) 
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Transition Update From Canon Ruth  Finance Report 

 

October Year to Date 
  Actual  Budget Actual          Budget 

Income $     54,054   $   48,083  $    514,287   $    480,833  

Expenses $      57,348   $   56,092  $    562,739   $    591,370  

Net $      (3,294) $     (8,009) $     (48,452) $     (110,537) 

     

     

Thank you for your on-going  
financial support! 

process. 

Canon Catherine is responsible for coordinating the 
search for an interim rector and dean. Recently she met 
with the wardens and several vestry members to 
discuss the role of the diocese in this mutual process. 
She will work with us in developing a position 
description that will be posted on the Episcopal News 
Service (ENS). Candidates will submit their information 
to the diocese office where the application will be 
evaluated including background checks. Qualified 
candidates’ information will be submitted to Trinity for 
further consideration. The final selection of an interim 
rector and dean will be made by Trinity’s Vestry. 

The timeline for selecting an interim rector and dean 
could be short or long. The posting for the position will 
be submitted to ENS during December. Depending on 
the response, Trinity may have several names submitted 
by the end of January, although that might be a bit 
optimistic. Once a candidate is selected, there will be 
time for negotiations related to compensation and 
relocation expenses. Accordingly, We should not expect 
an interim to be in place immediately after selection. 
During the coming weeks, we will provide updates on 
the search process in The Carillon and in the monthly 
Trinity Times newsletter. In the meantime, please feel 
free to reach out to either the Senior or Junior Warden 
for questions. We appreciate your patience, your 
understanding, your prayers, and your support as we 
begin both search processes for an interim and for a 
new rector and dean. 

(Continued from page 1) 

During early Covid I loved dressing more simply, not needing to shop as much, not being so busy having to sort 
and store and use stuff.  I stayed home and read some of the books I already had.  I thought driving to the post 
office to mail a letter was a lovely treat.  I avoided the freeways, instead choosing the shorter and slower route.  I 
slept more.  I cooked, using a proper recipe from a cookbook which—you got it—I already owned.  I walked the 
Truckee River. 

When the ancient Jews left Judah and lived in Babylon they missed terribly living in the land of promise, worship-
ping in the temple, having their own king.  However, they got some new things:  houses of study and worship in 
their local communities, an explosion of Sabbath activities, and their holy scriptures collected into a bible.  Juda-
ism became portable and that portability has stood them well over the centuries.  In time they gave thanks for 
these new things.  It helped them endure the sadness they felt over the losses. 

As you read this, we are just a week past Thanksgiving Day, still thinking of gratitude.  I’m hoping that you have a 
list of gifts that Covid-time has given you.  May you relish them and give thanks for them even as you continue to 
mourn the losses we have endured.     

Canon Ruth 
775-721-2669 

(Continued from page 1) 

Transition Update, Continued 

From Rev. Ruth, continued 
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From Dr. Gary Gordon 

Since my return to work on Nov. 20th, I’ve had the chance to meet several vestry 
members, families and individuals in person. It’s been a joy to get to know more of 
my Trinity family as we worship and work together in various ministries. I’d also 
like to introduce you to some individuals who’ve had a profound impact on my life, 
especially related to the Advent Season. Pictured left, is my very dear friend Co-
sette, who I’ve adopted as a sister. Cosette and I first met in 2006 but I’ll pick up 
the story in 2012. Cos had relocated to Alameda, across the San Francisco Bay, and 
taken a job as assistant manager for the Alameda Free Public Library.  

Missing her terribly, I flew out for the Thanksgiving holiday, my stay lasting thru 
Advent I. On that Sunday, Cos introduced me to St. Mark’s Episcopal Church in Berkeley. We arrived early and 
before the ushers allowed us to be seated, a large choir could be heard preparing for the service. To my amaze-
ment as the service began, I recall the choir outnumbered the attendees! In place of an opening hymn, the choir 
moved in a grand processional around the church and performed Peter Hallock’s Advent Litany, with organ and 
hand bells. It was an incredibly moving worship experience! Following the service, I met George Emblom, the 
music director, members of the choir, and Jonathan Dimmock, renowned concert organist and frequent per-
former with the San Francisco Symphony. From our first meeting, George has encouraged my journey and in-
cluded me in St. Mark’s music ministry. In 2014, I sang with the choir on a trip to England, where we had week-
long residencies at Norwich Cathedral and Wells Cathedral.  

Pictured left to right: George Emblom, St. Mark’s Choir,  Jonathan Dimmock in recital at Legion of Honor (2012) 

Recently, I was reminded our hymnal includes a tune named especially for St. Mark’s, Berkeley. Advent Hymn 
#69 is “What is the crying at Jordan?” -- a reference to John the Baptist “crying in the wilderness.” The melody 
was chosen by Norman Mealy from the Gaelic collection, Dànte Dé (Dublin 1928) but it included no tune name. 
Norman, who served as choirmaster at St. Mark’s 1948-1962, was the first to use it in an American songbook. 
Norman also served as Professor of Church Music at the Church Divinity School of the Pacific – Episcopal (CDSP) 
from 1952-1987 and at the Graduate Theological Union from 1976-1987, also located in Berkeley.  The text was 
written especially for this tune in the 1950s by Carol Christopher Drake, a former St. Mark’s choir member.  Last 
week, the author hosted an intimate gathering in her home to celebrate St. Mark’s rich musical legacy.  

Last July, when George and Jonathan’s camping trip was de-
toured due to excessive heat and smoke from wild fires, they 
made an impromptu visit to Reno, on their way back to San 
Francisco. They attended our Sunday service, raved about 
Ruth’s preaching and our renovation, and once again they 
both were a huge encouragement to my new ministry at Trin-
ity. Jonathan has promised to share his talent in an upcoming 
Pipes on the River concert. 

Gary



 

Page 4  

 

     December 2021 Trinity  Times  

 
Kid’s Corner 

                           + + +  

Sunday School Information: 

 Teen Forum:  grades 6 through 12 

12/5/21:  Theme:  The Christmas Story:  Advent Family Workshop  
in Parish Hall immediately following the 9:00 am service. 
12/12/21: Theme:  Gift Giving for Jesus 
       Reading:  Mary’s Song of Praise (The Magnificat) Luke 1: 46-55 

       Activity:  Sparkle boxes. 

                                  Rosary Beads 

 12/26/21:  No Teen Forum 
(continued on page 5) 

Message from Judy: 

I have had the same manger scene for the last 36 years. So many figures have been added through the 
years and it is hard to remember which piece goes where! So far, we have about 25 figures.  The manger 
scene is the first decoration we put up each year.  First, we put out the stable and animals, then the star, 
then Mary, Joseph, the empty manger, and the wiseman. On Christmas Eve, the baby Jesus is placed in the 
manger.  As I stand back and look at the completed manger on Christmas Eve, I feel inspired to receive the 
peace and promise that Christmas brings. 

This past year, I have received the peace and promise of Christmas through all of you.  You have inspired 
me in so many ways.  We have journeyed together-not always knowing where the journey would lead us. 
We made the love of God, self and others be our guiding star. Mary and Joseph set out on their journey-
and the unexpected happened! O Holy Night!  I thank all of you for lighting up my life with the joy and 
hope for today and throughout the year.  You are all my perfect gift from God each day.   

Christmas Blessings, 

Judy 

God of dreamers and hope, 

As we prepare for the coming of Jesus, 

We ask for your blessings. 

Give us grace to make room in our hearts 

To welcome Jesus as we make our journey 

With Mary and Joseph toward Christmas morning.  Amen. 

Jennifer Gamber and Timothy Seamans 
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Kid’s Corner Social and Ministry Groups 

(continued from page 4) 
 

 Holy Moly:  grades 2 through 5 

12/5/21:  Theme:  The Christmas Story:  Advent family Workshop in Parish Hall immediately 
following the 9:00 am worship service. 

  12/12/21:   Theme:  Gift Giving for Jesus 
          Reading:  The Sparkle Box by Jill Hardie 
          Activity:  Sparkle Boxes 
  12/19/21:    Theme:  The Christmas Story 
           Reading:  God Gave us Christmas 
  12/26/21:    No Holy Moly 
 

 Godly Play:  ages 4 through grade 1 

12/5/21:  Theme:  The Christmas Story:  Advent Family Workshop in Parish Hall immediately 
following the 9:00 am service. 

  12/12/21: Theme:  Gift Giving for Jesus 
          Reading:  The Sparkle Box by Jill Hardie 
          Activity:  Sparkle Boxes 

12/19/21: Theme:  Birthday Party for Jesus 
  12/26/21:  No Godly Play. 

 Splash!:  birth through three years.  Contact Judy if interested in this 
group. 

 EYC Schedule: 

  Week of 11/28/21:  Evergreen orders arrive at church. 
  12/5/21:  No EYC.  Please attend the Advent Family Workshop. 

12/19/21:  Learning about the season.   
Christmas party.  Lunch will be provided.  

NEWS FROM TRINITY’S CONTEMPLATIVE PRAYER GROUP 

Mondays at Noon – Church Library 

Understanding Christian Contemplation and Getting Started in Centering Prayer 

Excerpts from The Path of Centering Prayer – Deepening Your Experience of God by David 
Frenette: 

If you asked me for just one bit of advice about contemplation, I would say to 
practice the meaning of one word: amen. If you asked me how you could medi-

tate, how you should relate to God, how you might pray, I would whisper, “Amen.” If I remember only 
one simple thing at the end of my own life I hope it will be amen. 

Amen means simply “so be it” or “let it be.” With amen, your words and actions yield to God’s presence. 

The [2,000+] year old Christian contemplative tradition recognizes that in order to radically trust in a 
reality that you cannot see, you need to prepare yourself through actions, disciplines, and practices 
whose purpose, quite simply, is to bring you more easily to amen. 

Jesus said, “When you pray, go to your inner room, close the door, and pray to your Father in secret. 
And your Father who sees in secret will reward you” (Matthew 6:6). 

        (Continued on page 6) 
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Social and Ministry Groups 

Next Meeting:  

Sunday, December 19, 12:30PM 

Zoom and In Person (Conf Rm A) 

 UPDATE ON 2021 ANGEL TREE PROJECT 

The Daughters of the King are glad to re-
port that all of the 117 angels from the 
angel tree project have either been direct-
ly adopted by parishioners, or will have 
our volunteer shoppers buy gifts for them 
with money that has been donated to the 
angel tree project in lieu of shopping. We would like to 
have the wrapped bundles of three gifts for each child 
delivered to the parish hall no later than Friday, Decem-
ber 3rd. The Daughters will then be meeting over a few 
days for organizing the gift bundles, in preparation for 
delivering them to Stead Elementary School on Decem-
ber 13. Thank you to everyone who has so generously 
donated their time and money for this important project. 

 
 
 

DATE:       Saturday, December 11th 

TIME:        8:00AM Breakfast 

PLACE:     Gold n' Silver (4th and Vine) 
 
 

DATE:       Wednesday, December 22nd 

TIME:        11:30AM Christmas Lunch 

PLACE:     Sumersett Country Club 

  2019 Championship Trail 

  (775) 787-1800 
 

Please RSVP to Clyde at:  cnp_reno@yahoo.com  

THE CIRCLE OF FRIENDS 

Circle of Friends is a group of about ten people who 
commit to daily check-in phone calls with each other. 
This is how it works: You are given one name to call. 
You call this person, usually in the morning, to check 
in on them; how they are, what’s going on for the 

day, etc. If for some reason you can’t 
reach your person, there’s a system 
in place to do a further check. In 
turn, you also receive a phone call 
from someone who checks in with 
you. Every so often, the leader of the 
group switches the names around, so 

you have a “new” person to call and you have a 
“new” person checking in with you.  

If you would like to join this group, contact  Dorothy 
Walrath, 775-829-0568 or walrath1@aol.com.  

 

Who:    The Divinely Fine Women  

When:   Saturday, December 11th 

Time:   1:30PM 

Where:  Napa Sonoma Plumb, 550 W. Plumb Lane 

RSVP to Liz at 775-287-9642  

Two tables of 8 and two checks.  

Beginning in January, please contact Judy Landis to RSVP 

All women of the church are welcome to join us.  

ST. PAUL’S FOOD PANTRY 
 

We continue to request donations 
for the St. Paul’s Food Pantry.   There 
continues to be a great need for food 
and personal hygiene donations. The 
red barrels are now located in the 

two entrances of the Cathedral as well as the Parish 
Office entrance. Please bring your food items to wor-
ship service and deposit them as you enter the Cathe-
dral. Your continued financial contributions are wel-
comed as well. Thank you in advance for whatever 
you are able to give.  It is very much appreciated.   
 

Marty and Burke Stancill 

(Continued from page 5) 

CONTEMPLATIVE PRAYER GOUP 

During this Advent season, Contempla-
tive Outreach of Northern Nevada is 
offering an Introductory Centering Pray-
er Workshop to be held at Holy Cross 
Catholic Community, 5650 Vista Boule-
vard, Sparks, on Saturday, December 4th 
from 9:00AM to 12:30PM.  

This is an ecumenical event, and all are welcome! To 
register, please contact Therese Coen at 775-901-
8033. For more information about Contemplative 
Outreach Northern Nevada, please visit its website: 
contemplativeoutreachnnv.org 

https://www.contemplativeoutreachnnv.org/
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Christmas Service Offerings    Annual Meeting Reports Nominations are Open! 

Nominations Open for Leadership Opportunities 

Are you interested in helping guide Trinity?  Are you willing to speak your mind, vote your conscience and work 
toward consensus?  Trinity is beginning its next chapter, so this is a great opportunity for additional leaders to fill 
several key positions that will be elected.  The following positions are up for election at Trinity’s Annual Meeting 
on January 30.  If you have questions on any of these vacancies, please talk with a warden or vestry member. 

Vestry Members:  The vestry is the governing board at Trinity and has a responsibility for ensuring that the 
spiritual mission of the church is maintained, as well as for carrying out the more secular duties related to 
church property, finances and personnel.  Five vacancies fill be filled:  4 three-year terms and 1 one-year 
term.  The vestry thrives on diversity in background, skills, and experience, so many different qualifica-
tions may make a parishioner an excellent candidate.   

Endowment Board Trustee:  Trinity’s Endowment Board manages Trinity’s endowment of more than $1 mil-
lion.  One vacancy will be filled.  Unlike operational funds which are typically used for immediate needs,  
endowment funds are maintained on a long-term basis, providing support of the Trinity’s mission into the 
future. 

Delegates to Convention:  The annual Convention of the Diocese of Nevada takes place in October, and Trini-
ty elects 10 delegates and up to five alternates to represent the Cathedral.  Delegates elect Diocesan offi-
cials, hear reports to the Convention, approve the budget of the Diocese and establish Diocesan policy 
and procedure by considering and voting on resolutions and approving changes to the Diocesan constitu-
tion and canons.  Delegates also attend periodic meetings of the Northwest Mission District, comprised of 
seven Episcopal churches in the region. 

Nominating Committee:  Trinity’s bylaws provide that two non-vestry members from the congregation be 
elected at the Annual Meeting to serve on the following year’s nominating committee.   

The Nominating Committee needs your help to propose a slate of new leaders! If you are interested yourself or 
know a great candidate for the Vestry, Endowment Board, Convention Delegate/Alternate, or next year’s nomi-
nating committee, please forward that name to Howard Bennett (Chair of the Nominating Committee) at theben-
nett50@gmail.com, by December 15. 

Worship Offerings for the Christmas Season 

Christmas Eve, Friday, December 24 at 4:00 PM, 7:30 PM, and 11:00 PM 
Service of Word and Sacrament with special music, carol singing, blessing of the Creche and Baby Je-
sus, incense, the nativity reading, children's story, and candle lighting with “Silent Night.” 

Christmas Day, Saturday, December 25 at 10:30 AM Christmas I, Sunday, December 26 at 11:00 AM 
Service of Word and Sacrament    Traditional Lessons and Carols with Eucharist and music. 

New Year’s Day, (Holy Name of Jesus), Saturday, January 1 at 10:30 AM 
Service of the Word with music. 

Christmas II, Sunday, January 2, at 11:00 AM 
Service of Word and Sacrament with Carol Singing. 

                          Annual Meeting Reports  

Do you have an Annual Report to write? Have you sent in your Annual Report for the year 2021 

for your particular ministry program? If not, please forward your report to the Cathedral office 

(info@trinityreno.org) as soon as possible. 
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Stewardship Message 

 

 

 

 

“Every generous act of giving, with every perfect gift, is from above…” James 1:17, NRSV 
 

Dear Trinity Membership: 
 

Over the past 10 weeks, we’ve heard and read messages from a variety of Trinity Cathedral members.  This arti-
cle will encapsulate a few of those messages that are seminal to our stewardship campaign.   

 From Marne McKimmey, Daughters of the King member: 

Our Stewardship Campaign this year is called “Every Perfect Gift”, from James 1:17: “Every generous act of giv-
ing, with every perfect gift is from above . . . This year we are asked to take the worry out of giving to share 
freely, knowing that every gift we give will be perfect, and from above.” 

“I can release my thoughts of worry . . . by turning my heart to our Lord Jesus Christ and asking him to inspire my 
generosity.  In doing this, I take myself out of the equation and allow the gift that comes through me to be from 
above.” 

 From Jim Lamb, Senior Warden: 

“Over 2,000 years ago, God gave us that Perfect Gift when Christ was born.  It was ‘THE’ Perfect Gift to the whole 
world.  . . .  We have great promise for the future: we have countless opportunities to reach out to our communi-
ty beyond the walls of this building to provide programs and services that will bring love and joy.” 

 From Nancy Richards, Director of the Sack Lunch Program: 

“The Sack Lunch ministry has a history of well over 35 years.  In early July of this year, we extended the days of 
giving out food from three days to five days a week.  . . . .  Our volunteers are the heart of our program not only 
handing out food but selflessly donating the gifts of their time and talents. . . . So far this year, we have given out 
more than 5,600 sack lunches.” 

 From Kait Flocchini, Sunday School Teacher, Legal Advisor & Clerk to the Vestry: 

“Please know that whatever amount you are able to generously pledge to financially support Trinity is enthusias-
tically appreciated and supports our ability to give the children of our parish family a warm and sage place within 
which to grow in God’s unconditional love.” 

 From Gary Fuller, Esq., Vestry Member: 

“A pledge demonstrates thankfulness for health, family, friends, and all with which we have been blessed, 

To God’s great bounty and grace, we can all attest. 

I know what time, talent, and treasure I have is not mine.  

In reality, Every Perfect Gift comes from the Divine.” 

If you have not yet pledged your ‘Perfect Gift’, please plan to do so as soon as possible.  If you’ve been pledging 
online, please send in or call David Morgan your intention to continue to do so and include the amount of your 
pledge for 2022.   

With profound thanks to all who have delivered a Ministry Moment and for your generous and very ‘Perfect gift’! 
  

Margaret Zuccarini, on Behalf of Your Vestry 
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Vestry Report  

The Vestry met using Zoom Meeting. The meeting began 

with reading of the Cathedral Mission Statement followed 

by establishment of a quorum at 6:06 PM. The November 

agenda was amended, and the minutes of the October 19, 

2021, Vestry meeting were approved. Financial Matters: 

Lindsay Campbell, Assistant Treasurer, reviewed the Octo-

ber 2021 financial reports. Terry Cain, Junior Warden, re-

ported the capital Faith Like a River budget for the renova-

tion of the Cathedral building continues under budget. It 

was noted the project may come in $200,000 under budg-

et. Committee Reports: Terry Cain reported for the Finance 

and Administration Committee. At the direction of the 

committee, the Wardens established a compensation poli-

cy for Supply Clergy based upon review of other compensa-

tion policies by other dioceses. Terry reported the Property 

Committee has requested a proposal for a new telephone 

system. In addition, replacement computers have been 

received for the Christian Education’s and Rector/Dean’s 

offices. Jim Lamb, Senior, Warden, reported on behalf of 

the Cathedral Building Renovation Committee. He noted 

there is additional electrical work in the chancel area as 

well as needed information on how to utilize the new out-

side marquee. Issues with the pew kneelers were also iden-

tified. The committee discussed details of memorial 

plaques that were in the Cathedral as requested by vestry. 

The committee recommended vestry consider establishing 

a memorial wall with location to be determined during the 

planning of the next phase of construction. The committee 

noted the needed repairs and improvements to the Cathe-

dral carillon and requested more specific information on 

extent of the repairs and improvements and related costs. 

Old Business: HolyCow! Consulting: Terry Cain reported 

that Robyn Strain will provide a written report in approxi-

mately two weeks of the weekend meetings with vestry 

and Cathedral clergy and staff. Transition Information: the 

wardens will coordinate with the diocese regarding next 

steps in identifying an interim Rector/Dean. This will in-

volve development of the job description with the assis-

tance of the Canon to the Ordinary, Rev. Catherine Gregg. 

Canon Catherine will organize the posting of the position as 

well as screening of candidates. Resumption of Worship: 

Jim Lamb reported return of the 5 PM Saturday and 7:30 

AM Sunday services went well. Canon Ruth celebrated the 

first weekend of the returned services and Rev. Rick Millsap 

will officiate this coming weekend. Stewardship: Margaret 

Zuccarini, stewardship chair, reported receipt of 121 pledg-

es in the amount of $449,982 which is 61% of our projected 

budget for 2022. While average pledge amounts are up this 

year, the total number of pledges compared to last year is 

less. Vestry approved modified COVID protocols for the 

Saturday 5 PM and the Sunday 7:30 AM service to be the 

same as those for the Sunday 11 AM service. That protocol 

requires all attendees be fully masked and fully vaccinated. 

Vestry approved COVID protocol for the 4 PM Christmas 

Eve service be vaccinations strongly recommended, fully 

masked, and social distancing not required. Vestry ap-

proved COVID protocol for the 7:30 PM and 11 PM Christ-

mas Eve services require full proof of vaccination or a nega-

tive COVID test, fully masked and social distancing not re-

quired. Vestry approved COVID protocol for external organ-

izations using our facilities for concerts or events require 

full proof of vaccination or a negative COVID test 72 hours 

prior to the event. Masks required, but no social distancing. 

Howard Bennett, chair of the Nominating Committee re-

ported the committee is working to find nominees for ves-

try members, one endowment board member, 10 diocesan 

convention delegates and up to five alternates, and two 

members to the next nominating committee. Carolyn Hoff-

man reported on the progress of the Angel Tree project. 

She noted gifts were being collected 117 children. In addi-

tion, a $50 gift card will be given to each family. New Busi-

ness: the Diocesan Convention will convene via Zoom on 

Saturday, December 11 at 8:30 AM. A preconvention Zoom 

meeting to discuss the budget is scheduled for Saturday, 

December 4 at 9 AM. The Trinity Parish Annual Meeting is 

set for January 30, 2022, following the last morning service. 

The Sack Lunch ministry is planning to hold their annual 

sock drive for the homeless community. Christian Educa-

tion: because of timing, vestry agreed to conduct an email 

vote on the Spring Vacation Bible School proposal. Music 

Ministry: vestry approved Dr. Gary Gordon’s request to 

return full choir with mask and no more than 20 members. 

However, processional at this time is not approved. The 

meeting adjourned at 9:08 PM. The next regular meeting is 

scheduled for Tuesday, December 21, 2021 at 5:30 PM in 

the parish hall. 

Vestry Minutes Summary—November 23, 2021 
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December 2021 Trinity Calendar 

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

2 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

3 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-10:00 AM Christian 
Ed Cmte Meets 

4 
-1:00 PM  Funeral for 
Donna Davis 
-5:00 PM Eucharist 

5 
-7:30 AM Eucharist 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:00 AM  Eucharist 
-10:00 AM Advent 
Family Workshop in 
Parish Hall  
-11:00 AM  Eucharist  
No EYC 

6 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:00 PM Centering 
Prayer 
 

7 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer Group* 
-2:00 PM Staff 
Meeting Conf A 

8 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM  Sack 
Lunch 
 
 

9 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

10 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-10:00 AM Christian 
Ed Cmte Meets 
 

11 
-8:00 AM ALOGM 
Breakfast 
11:00 AM-2:00 PM 
DOK/Angel Tree Conf 
Rm A 
-1:30 PM DFW 
-5:00 PM Eucharist 
 
 
 

12 
-7:30 AM Eucharist 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:00 AM  Eucharist  
-9:55 AM Sunday 
School 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
-4:00 PM Bella Voce 
Concert 

13 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:00 PM Centering 
Prayer 
-2:00 PM FAC* 

14 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer Group* 
-12:30 PM Staff 
Meeting Conf A 
-6:30 PM Grief 
Group* 

15 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

16 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 
 

17 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-10:00 AM Christian 
Ed Cmte Meets 

18 
-5:00 PM Eucharist 

19 
-7:30 AM Eucharist 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books* 
-9:00 AM  Eucharist  
-9:55 AM Sunday 
School 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
-12:30-2:00 PM DOK  
-12:30 PM EYC 
 

20 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:00 PM Centering 
Prayer 

21 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer Group* 
-12:30 PM Staff 
Meeting Conf A 
-4:00 PM  You  Are 
Not Alone Support 
Group* 
-6:00 PM Vestry in 
PH 

22 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:30 AM ALOGM 
Christmas Lunch 
 
 
 
 

23  
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

24  

Office Closed 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-4:00 PM Eucharist 
-7:30 PM Eucharist 
-11:00 PM Eucharist 
 
 
 

25    CHRISTMAS 
-10:30 AM Eucharist 
 

26 
-7:30 AM Eucharist 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:00 AM  Eucharist 
No Sunday School 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist  

27 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:00 PM Centering 
Prayer 

28 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer Group* 
-12:30 PM Staff 
Meeting Conf A 
-6:30 PM Grief 
Group*   

29 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 
 

30 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

31   
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-10:00 AM Christian 
Ed Cmte Meets 
-3:00 PM Reno 
Chamber Concert 

NEW YEARS EVE 

1/1 
-10:30 AM Eucharist 

 

 

1/2 
-7:30 AM Eucharist 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:00 AM  Eucharist  
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
No Sunday School or 
EYC 

      

*Indicates via Zoom  
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     December 2021 Trinity  Times  

We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last Sunday of 
the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

Elaine Bates 
Greg Bortolin 
Margaret Brown 
Faith Burnette 
Cole Butler 
Alexandra Clifford 
Howard Craig-Aakervik 
Cort de Peyster 
Paul Diflo 
Mike Dillon 
Cindy Dyer 
Elaine Egbert 
Samantha Eigenman 
Patrick Flocchini 
Richard Frainier 
Colin Furr 

Declan Furr 
Deb Ganchan 
Richard Ganchan 
Grace Gordon 
RD Gutual 
Emilee Hart 
Larry Hicks 
Catherine High 
Kenneth Hines 
Kim Jones 
Kimberly Jones 
Larry Kirk 
Craig Klose 
John Kottinger 
Abi Lardner 
Zach LeMay 

Stephanie Lerude 
Claudia Lester 
Dotty Lienau 
Grady McGrannahan 
Natalie Michaelson 
Linda Newman 
Carolyn Ney 
Joseph Nishikida 
Noelle Redmon 
Jody Robinson 
Julius Rogina 
Nicholas Ruggieri 
Victoria Sauer-Lamb 
Donna Schroedl 
Sunil Skaria 
Darren Soi 

Kieran Soi 
Richard Spagnola 
Linda Stetzell 
Tina Vail 
Jeanne Walpole 
John Wark 
Mac Wieland 
Jennifer Wilhelm 
John Winnett 
Doug Wolfe 
Luke Wolfe 
Jan Wyborny 

Contact your Vestry: 
 

We want to hear from you! 
 Vestry member contact  

information can be found in the 
Trinity Directory 

 
Vestry:  Senior Warden: Jim Lamb  
      Junior Warden: Terry Cain 

Secretary:  Cleta Dillard 
 

At large:  Howard Bennett, Lindsay Campbell, Gary 
Fuller, Brandon Harjer, Carolyn Hoffmann, 
Eloy Ituarte, John Lilley, Margaret Zuccarini 

 
Clerk & Legal Advisor:      Kait Flocchini 
Treasurer:          David Morgan 
Assistant Treasurer:    Lindsay Campbell 
 

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 

Bishop of Nevada:   The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 
 

Canon for Parish Life: The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
 

Director of Music and Organist: Dr. Gary Gordon 
 E-Mail: music@trinityreno.org 
 

Christian Education Director & EYC Leader: 
 Judy Landis 
 E-Mail:  education@trinityreno.org 
 

Cathedral Administrator: Molly Vatinel 
 E-Mail: info@trinityreno.org 
 

Assisting Priest: 
 The Rev. Dr. Julius Rogina  

Pamela and Paul Bildsoe 

Jill and William Dennison 

Mary and Michael Gainey 

Ruby and Deomedes Deo Gutual 

Linda and Michael Nicks 

Katherine and Robert Stewart 
 


